Appendix A
The following statement regarding constitutional constraints was provided to the work group by SEIU representatives: 
Constitutional Constraints:
In addition to the challenges of the current model, the public defender system is also constrained by strict constitutional requirements.  Under Strickland v. Washington, defense counsel must also be “effective.”  That is, the representation provided must not fall below objective standards  of reasonable practice in the legal community.  To risk falling below this standard jeopardizes the finality of convictions or guilty pleas, and cases in which the standard wasn’t met must be re-prosecuted.  Further, falling below this standard of reasonable practice creates civil liability for counties that fail to provide constitutionally adequate public defense.
Past and current contracts between the County and the defender agencies have, in fact, required strict adherence to currently recognized professional standards of practice.  “The Agency shall maintain professional practice standards in providing a level of legal services that does not fall below the minimum professional standards and the Rules of Professional Conduct of the Washington State Supreme Court, the Washington State Bar, and the National Legal Aid and Defender Association, and any applicable case law and court rules that define the duty of counsel to their clients.”  OPD Contract with Agency, III(B)(3).  
Budgetary considerations have a direct impact on the provision of constitutionally adequate criminal defense.  For instance, caseload limitation has been the cornerstone of every professionally proposed standard for public defense.  See e.g. Washington State Bar Association Standard for Indigent Defense Services (2007), Washington Defender Association Standards for Public Defense Services (2007).  Limiting caseload to manageable levels is a measure designed solely to assure that defense counsel is not overwhelmed by sheer volume, and has adequate time to prepare each case.   Caseload limitation means that the system as a whole requires more attorneys in order to function at the quality level required by the law.  
Additionally, other areas in which the defense budget has an impact on the delivery of a constitutionally adequate defense include adequate funding for support staff, adequate funding for investigation and/or expert assistance, and the attraction/retention of qualified lawyers to handle existing need.  	
